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Senate Standing Committee on Education Employment and Workplace 
Relations 

QUESTIONS ON NOTICE
Supplementary Budget Estimates  2011-2012 

Agency - Australian Building and Construction Commission 

DEEWR Question No. EW0752_12

Senator Abetz asked on 19 October 2011 , Hansard page 56 

Question

ABCC - Letter from the Ombudsman 

Mr Johns: The basis upon which I invited the Commonwealth Ombudsman to 
undertake the post-examination review was always intended to be—and was clearly 
communicated to his office—on a fee-for-service basis. Notwithstanding that it was 
going to be on that basis, on 12 October I was advised that, due to a limited number 
of staff with the skills required, and staff being committed elsewhere, the funding from 
the ABCC would not assist them at this time.  Senator ABETZ: Take it on notice if 
need be, but do you feel at liberty to be able to provide to the committee the letter 
from the Ombudsman?  Mr Johns: I might take on notice whether that is appropriate. 

Answer

The Office of the Australian Building and Construction Commissioner has provided 
the following response:

A letter from the Office of the Commonwealth Ombudsman discussing the possibility 
of an oversight role is included at ATTACHMENT A.

A letter from the Office of the Commonwealth Ombudsman confirming that the 
Ombudsman would be able to conduct an oversight role and outlining costs is 
included at ATTACHMENT B.

The e-mail of 12 October 2011 advising the ABCC that the Ombudsman would not 
be able to undertake the oversight function is included at ATTACHMENT C.
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ATTACHMENT C

From: Peter Edwards 
Sent: Wednesday, 12 October 2011 10:30 AM
To: PETTIT,Clifford
Subject: Compliance and Inspection Request [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

Dear Clifford 

Thank you for your patience as I have followed up whether our office has the capacity to undertake 
the work you have requested. 

As previously advised, our budgetary position has changed significantly since the Ombudsman wrote 
to the Commissioner in May. This has meant that we have had to review all non-complaint 
investigation and non-statutory  inspection work undertaken by our office.  The ABCC  request has 
been considered as part of that review.

I met with Ms Alison Larkins (Deputy Ombudsman) to discuss both of the ABCC projects, namely, the 
compliance and inspection work.  Despite the ABCC’s offer to provide funding for these projects on a 
fee for service basis, our office will not be undertaking this work.  The issue for our office is that we 
only have a limited number of staff with the skills required to undertake inspection and own motion 
investigations. All such staff are committed to a number of ongoing projects that have been identified 
as having a much higher priority.  Funding from the ABCC will not assist in this situation, as we are not 
in position to recruit additional staff.  

I am sorry our office is not able to provide requested assistance. 

Regards 

Peter Edwards 
Director  WA I SA 
COMMONWEALTH OMBUDSMAN

Assisting the Australian community by resolving complaints and fostering good government administration

http://www.ombudsman.gov.au/pages/about-us/events/national-conference-2011/

